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Dear Professor Wang, 

 
 

Thank you very much for the invitation to write a review or an editorial for the 

World Journal of Gastroenterology. We are grateful that you have waived the publication 

fee, and that you have accepted our proposal for an article (ID 28914). We are also 

grateful that the manuscript was accepted, pending some changes to the formatting. 

 

We understand that the reviewers did not suggest any particular changes other 

than the formatting issues. If this is incorrect, we apologize for the error and hope that 

you will let us know of any further changes that are required.  

 

I believe that we have corrected the formatting problems in the manuscript 

according to the instructions we received. If you have any additional concerns, please let 

me know. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 

William Parker, Ph.D. 


